
 
 

City Attorney's Communication #2020-883 
August 10, 2020 

 
 
TO:  Max Wemyss, Planner  
 
FROM: Mark E. Berman, City Attorney 
 
RE: Ordinance Amending Chapter 155 to Permit Drive-Through Service in the East 

Overlay District 
 
 
As requested in your memorandum of August 5, 2020, Department of Development Services 
Memorandum #20-192, the following form of ordinance, relative to the above-referenced matter, 
has been prepared and is attached: 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF 
POMPANO BEACH, FLORIDA, AMENDING CHAPTER 155, “ZONING 
CODE,” OF THE POMPANO BEACH CODE OF ORDINANCES, BY 
AMENDING SECTION 155.3709., "EAST OVERLAY DISTRICT (EOD)," 
TO PERMIT DRIVE-THROUGH SERVICE IN A SPECIFIC 
DESIGNATED PORTION OF THE EAST OVERLAY DISTRICT; AND 
MODIFYING THE DIAGRAM TO REFLECT CHANGES IN THE CODE; 
BY AMENDING 155.4303., “STANDARDS FOR SPECIFIC ACCESSORY 
USES AND STRUCTURES,” TO MODIFY THE CORRESPONDING 
CHART TO PROPERLY DESIGNATE DISTRICTS AUTHORIZED FOR 
DRIVE-THRU SERVICE; AND BY AMENDING APPENDIX A: 
CONSOLIDATED USE TABLE, TO CONFORM TO CHANGES IN THE 
ORDINANCE; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING AN 
EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 
Please carefully review the ordinance to ensure that it meets with your request. 
 
 
 
      /s/       
      MARK E. BERMAN 
 
/jrm 
l:cor/dev-srv/2020-883 
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